
8 PRIMARY CARE PREMISES CAPITAL INVESTMENT PRIORITIES 

FOLLOW UP 

 The IJB considered a report (copies of which had been circulated) by the 

General Manager, Primary Care and Community Services providing the 
additional information requested at the meeting on 10 January 2023 in 
relation to priorities for capital investment in primary care premises. The 
IJB had asked for further information to be presented on: 

• The data used to determine the priorities and consideration of 
whether a more appropriate source was available; and 

• The NHS Lothian capital planning process. 

The additional information requested was outlined in the paper. 

 Population growth trends were being considered and would continually be 

assessed while reviewing priorities; it was noted that a complete set of 
information on population growth should be reviewed before making 
decisions on transferring patients to the Winchburgh practice. 

 It was recommended that the IJB: 

 1. Approve the identified priorities for submission to the NHS Lothian 
Primary Care Initial Agreement Programme Board; 

 2. Agree that the identified priorities would be reflected in NHS 
Lothian’s submission to the Scottish Government for capital 
funding for primary care premises; and 

 3. Note that work to determine the impact of ongoing housebuilding 

would continue and be used to inform future business cases and 
delivery options. 

 Decision 

 To approve the terms of the report. 

 


